CSPP

Minutes for Executive Board and Business Meetings
May 8th, 2010

8:15 – 10am
Members in attendance:  Fred Koerner, Mary Daly, Matthew Shaw, Wendy Stewart, Allison Brownlow, Ann Singer, Dean Leone, Deborah Mazza, Michael Kahn, Roz Atkins, Elaine Hunter, Barbara Marcus, George Hagman, Lois Fox, Nancy Sachner, Katherine White, Rachel Weiss, Dale and Inge Ortmeyer.

Members absent: Eileen Becker-Dunn.

I. Board – Jill announced that Fred would step down as co-liaison to WNEIP and Barbara will now serve as sole liaison.  Matt agreed to become the liaison to Division 39.

II. June 19th Party – Roz reminded board members that we are expected to contribute $50 for the June 19th party.

III. PayPal Account – Dean explained that CSPP is no longer registered as a non-profit with PayPal but that our tax-exempt status is still in place.   

IV. WNEPS Liaison – Barbara discussed recent developments in joint programming with WNEPS.  She reported that she and Bob White are establishing a joint panel to look at psychoanalytic psychotherapy training.  Bob is involved with the soon-to-be-established psychotherapy training program at WNEIP.  Barbara said that someone from TFPP could participate also.  The panel most likely would be scheduled for late January or early February so as not to conflict with the winter analytic meetings.  Jill recommended that the panelists discuss common clinical material from varying theoretical and technical perspectives.  Mickey emphasized taking an integrationist approach.  Barbara suggested that the varying ways people treat counter-transference could be a lively topic.  

V. Awarding of President’s Plaque – Nancy gave Jill a plaque to recognize our appreciation for the many ways she has contributed to the group.  She has offered legal, technological, business, and clinical expertise.  Board members expressed their enthusiastic gratitude for her efforts.  

VI.  Recording Secretary – Matthew Shaw

a. Minutes from April 10th approved.    

VII.  Corresponding Secretary – Elaine Hunter 

a. Elaine announced that roughly 30 people have signed up for the June 19th party.  She explained that there were some details omitted from the mailing that Elaine corrected with a follow-up email.  Jill suggested that Elaine announce the party at the scientific meeting.

b. Allison asked to clarify the membership fee for retired persons.  Elaine announced that the dues will be $30.

c. Jill asked that we monitor our advertizing in order to determine which modes of communication (personal outreach, emails, Evites, or mailings) are most successful.

VIII.   New Members – Eileen Becker-Dunn was absent.

a. Barbara announced that a first year student at WNEIP will join in the Fall.
IX. Registrar – Mary Daly

a. Offered a table to quantify the shifts in registration from meeting to meeting.  Last year, we averaged 53 people over five events.  This year, we averaged roughly 41 people over seven events.  Mary reported that the drop in registrations occurred primarily in the spring.  

b. Roz suggested we monitor our outreach efforts.  Elaine recommended we have an item in the sign-up forms to see which advertizing pathways reached people.  In addition, it was suggested that we monitor the attendance of non-members.

c. Roz identified various smaller ways to save money.  For example, we have asked not to have the coffee refilled at 12 noon.  The Lawn Club has offered refreshments for sixty people.  Members agreed to lower the standard base rate given that our census has typically been lower than sixty.

d. Nancy suggested we ask people why some members are not attending.  We could make use of the information to alter our outreach strategies.

e. Jill and Allison suggested we send multiple emails per event as has been successful with other gatherings.

f. Dean recommended we engage new members more actively.  Wendy said the regional reps or other designated people could call new members.

g. Katherine suggested re-framing the early and late registrations as early discount and regular fee so that the emphasis is on incentives rather than punishments.

h. Rachel described ways to engage new members.  She emphasized the lack of opportunity to see people’s faces during the talks.  She suggested small group discussions or other ways to promote personal interaction. 

i. Michael said we should color code name tags in order to identify new members and promote conversation.

j. Mary will no longer be the registrar.  Ellen Schnier will be coordinating the registration.  Rachel Turrello will be handling the CEUs for MSWs and doctoral psychologists.  Mary will continue to support them and asked that their meeting fees be waved.  She also said that neither person could commit to attending the board meetings regularly.  Board members discussed this arrangement but required regular reports and that they each attend one board meeting next year, and preferably two.  The board agreed to this arrangement for this year and plans to discuss the issues of fees again next year.

X. Scientific Chair – George Hagman

a. George announced the details for the scientific meetings for next year.  Members expressed a good deal of enthusiasm for the program.  George incorporated many members’ recommendations.

i. September 25th, 2010:  The Zen Impulse, Meditation and Psychoanalysis (Paul Cooper, MS, LP)

ii. November 2010 TBA

iii. December 4th, 2010: A Terrible Beauty is Born: Narrative Responses of Children to the 9/11 Attacks (Theresa Aiello, PhD)

iv. February 2, 2011: The Analyst’s Role as Container/Contained: From Palliative Relief to Psychic Change (Kay Long, PhD)

v. April 4th, 2011: The Racial and Cultural Politics of Psychoanalysis (Neil Altman, PhD)

vi. May 7th, 2011: Psychoanalytic Therapy and the Gay Man (Jack Drescher, MD)
b. Barbara raised potential scheduling conflicts for the joint panel with WNEIP.
XI.   Newsletter – Mickey Silverman

a. Mickey announced the coming spring/summer issue and outlined some of the sections that will be included.  She reported that more members are offering submissions spontaneously.

XII.   Website – Dean Leone

a. Dean met with Penny about the website.

b. Capacities:  Register and pay for membership and scientific meetings online.  Also, the members’ directory will be available electronically.

c. Dean offered the financial estimates for work on the website.  He proposed that we go ahead with the members’ directory and the PayPal integration for roughly $300-$400.  The board members approved these expenses  

d. Jill suggested we use the PayPal payment as registration so that an additional form does not need to be completed.

XIII. Treasurer – Roz Atkins
a. Roz provided a brief update about costs.

b. Mickey discussed rising costs for publishing the newsletter.  Barbara recommended a larger discussion about finances and a long-range financial plan.  Jill suggested we organize a September retreat to address these and other concerns.  Board members approved this recommendation.  Nancy offered September 11th as a possibility.
XIV. Regional Representative Committee Chairs:

a. Fairfield – Michael Kahn – Focusing on younger professionals and early career professional development.  Michael said an institution might sponsor membership for their younger workers in reward for Michael offering an ongoing training seminar.

b. New Haven – Allison Brownlow – Reported that the local study group has expanded to nine regular members, read and discussed broadly during the previous year, and plans to investigate trauma, EMDR, and DBT during the upcoming year.  She also informed the group that the Psychoanalysis and Cinema group discussed “Adoration” during March.

XV. Division 39 – Barbara Marcus

a. Barbara thanked Katherine White for attending the Division 39 spring meeting.

b. Two initiatives emerged during the meeting.

i. The establishment of a Division 39 fund within the American Psychological Fund (APF).  The money raised will be held by APF until $100K is collected at which time it would be turned over to Division 39.  CSPP board members agreed to discuss the fund and our participation in it at the next board meeting.

ii. The local chapters section of Division 39 is seeking to expand the Graduate Student Stipend (GSI) to include young professionals.  Barbara recommended we establish such a fund locally.
Ongoing Business:



June 19th Party



Directors Insurance

